Montauk Manor Board of Managers

Saturday, March 9th, 2019
Conference Call
9:30am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan, Vice President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, Kathleen Mize, William Skody, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Galina Kaloyanova, Controller
Meeting called to order at 9:30am
President – Lou Federico
Legal- Legal bills totaling $11,607.50 for the months of January and February 2019.

Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $11,607.50 was made by William Skody, seconded by Herman Hochberg. 

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Chart Check – On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balance in the construction account as of 3/09/19 is $443,068.
LaFine Update – The restaurant lease which expires February 2020 was discussed. 

Condominium Sales/Lease Application –The Condominium Sales Application Package and Lease Application for leases over 30 days have been updated by our attorney. 
Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
Don discussed the current construction project, Phase 2, which is nearing completion.  The cost of Phase 3, which includes Unit 125 and the terraces above, was estimated at $250,000 to $300, 000. Since it is of no urgency this phase will be placed on hold for now.  Right now the Dome is more important to address current leaks.  The Board discussed how important it is to have an ongoing program for the entire exterior of the building.  The next projects to be addressed will be the roof, dome and west side. 
Rental Report – Jerry Simunek

The 5-year plan was successful with only 14 units out of 105 on the rental rotation that have not yet been renovated and are currently in the basic rotation.

The rental agreement draft was discussed and suggested changes will be submitted to attorney for final review.

The new Rental Agreement will go into effect beginning July 1st, 2019 along with an increase to the fee to enter the program from $2500 to $3500. 
We are currently doing another Murder Mystery weekend, March 29th. 
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General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel
We are currently working with Peter Foster of Peak Savers, PSEG on having lighting and light bulbs replaced at no charge with energy efficient bulbs and lighting.

The NEST thermostats did not work for Montauk Manor, there were programming issues and problems connecting to our HVAC units.
Treasurer’s Report – Galina Kaloyanova 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 3/09/2019
Condo

Operating BNB 

$          127,518
Major Construction 

  
443,068
STP Operating



758,774 

Total



         1,329,360
Rental

Operating BNB

   $        532,459
STP- CD Apple Bank


 125,287
Total




 657,746
New Business 

Motion to require candidates running for the Board of Managers must be a homeowner in good standing for a minimum of 2-years was made by Claire Ratusch, seconded by Don Kershan.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Units approved for sale:

Unit 406 – 1-bedroom, 1 bath simplex, $220,000, closing March 
Unit 408 – 2-bedroom, 2 bath duplex, $169,000, closing March
Next Board Meetings May 4th, 2019, 9:30am at Montauk Manor

Adjourned 12:00pm

